
General PTO Meeting Minutes -- November 11, 2021 6:30 PM 

Agenda Item Discussion Action Items  

GGRR Wrap Up - Facebook post Thank you to business sponsors 
- Sign Thank you cards at December meeting 

(have classrooms sign) 
- Goetzinger had pizza party for sure. Did Mrs 

Sebo for sure? YES 
- Nicole will call Corky’s to thank them for pizza 

and find out if there is a bill.  
- Consolidate deposit to bank so we don’t have a 

fee per transaction. *And ask ahead of time to 
waive fee (send treasurer to bank to ask for 
sponsorship).  

Bonnie - thank you’s 
Andres - pay Corkys 

Yearbooks 
 

● Pre-orders 
○ Forms went home with students.  Will 

send email after bookfair is over.  

 

Fall Scholastic 
Book Fair 
 

● Dates - week of Nov 8th, ideally 4-days 11/9-11/12 
● Drop off will be sometime Nov. 3, 4, or 5 and Pick 

up Nov. 16, 17, or 18 
● Mr Copp’s Feedback: 

● Glad it's in person - successful more so than 
online only 

● Next year - likely not during the day - or during 
classes -  

● Unintended consequence of during class - some 
kids have lots of money - others have none  
(Equity concerns) 

● Next year - let's book in person fair - at evening 
of conferences  MEA Week . Teachers want this!  
Let's book it now. 

● Positive:  Items at the fair are good - lots of 
books, journals are VERY popular.  Glad it's not 
all posters and junk.  So  -that is good! 

● PTO Debrief: 
○ Need volunteer to be on call for pick up 
○ A couple families were upset with their 

child’s choices / the format of letting kids 
shop unsupervised 

○ Can anything be done next time to make 
sure all kids / classrooms get books? 

○ Email families about $1-$5 left over 
balances.  

Janelle 

Fund Balance 
Brainstorm 

● Ideas?  
● Past projects: Folk art / music, Playground,  
● Greenhouse - Would need someone to mangage 

(GROW - but they already have a greenhouse for 
fieldtrips).  

● Artwork - ask Mrs. Baudek if she’s interested or 
would want to bring someone in? 

○ Mr Copp has ideas (Lancer Way themed 
art) and can give tour of space by 
entryway in December 

Schedule art tour with Mr. 
Copp for December 
meeting  



● Poll / survey send to teachers and families 
● Middle school playground equip (ninja warrior 

themed) (outdoor exercise equip) Possibly 
collaborate with HCP. 

 

Next Meeting: Thursday Dec 9th 6:30 in person & virtual 

 

Attendance: 

Name Role Attendance 

Lisa Mahoney President  

Nicole Schmit  Vice President x 

Janelle Ramaker Secretary x 

Andrea Spencer  Treasurer x 

Kelly Norsten Co-treasurer  

Bonnie Martin  Past President x 

Ann Sylvester Director x 

Leah Webber Director  

Jeffrey Copp Principal  

 

 

 


